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NOAHS ARK COMMUNITY PRE-SCHOOL
2 .LATE COLLECTION POLICY
(September 2025)

Parents/carers must call in plenty of time if they are going to be late, and if another parent is going to be picking up the child, the pre-school must be informed by the child’s parent first. The Parent has to have given the password that is kept in Preschool records in order for any other person to collect them. If this is not done WE WILL NOT ALLOW THE CHILD TO LEAVE THE PREMISES.
IF YOU ARE GOING TO BE LATE, PLEASE CALL THE PRE-SCHOOL : 0208 558 1777
If a child has not been collected 10 minutes after the session has ended (unless prior arrangements have been made) an attempt will be made to contact the parent/career. If we cannot get in touch with them, we will then attempt to get in touch with the emergency contact numbers that has been given on the registration form.
There will be 2 members of staff who will be with child at all times when a parent is late. 

We keep a late book and parents who are 10 minutes or more, late to pick up their child will be asked to sign the late book. Thereafter every lateness by 5 minutes or more will incur a charge of £5. We give 10 minutes grace as a rule but if the lateness continues, that grace will be lost and a cost of £5 will be incurred for lateness of any nature for every 5 minutes after closing.
No attempt by staff should be made to search for the parent and the child should always remain on the premises during this time. The children will be kept calm and reassured.
If, after 45 minutes, staff are unsuccessful, or that emergency contact declines to take responsibility, then the Pre-school Leader/Deputy in their absence, will contact the local social services office and report the situation to the duty officer. The duty number for Social Services is 02084962310 (9am-5.15pm) 02084963000 (out of hours). They will advise on procedures to follow to ensure the safety of the child. This will all be documented.

The safety and well being of the child is paramount.

This policy is reviewed annually:
Date: 4th September 2025
Signed on behalf of the Pre-School:       

